Meeting of the Official Board of Highway Mission
Tabernacle called pursuant to notice, held at the Church
on Tuesday, July 15, 1952, 8 P.M,

Present: Bro. Charles Krause, Bogdan, Elmer Day,
T. Griffith, Walter MecAnney, Dursey, J. Lanham, Emma Zehner,
M, Nethery, M. Griffin and C.M.Payne.

The meeting was opened with prayer by Bro.Lanham.
Bro. Krause assumed the chair.

Bro. Krause read a letter from the Assistant Sup-
erintendent of the Apalachain, Mr. A. H. Morrison, in answer
to one directed to Him from the Board, relating to the work
at Mendota, Virginia, where Sister Minnie Baehr is presently
located, in which he definitely stated he did not advise
putting any more money in the work there.

Bro. Krause also read excerpts from other letters
received from Sister Baehr. He stated that Bro.Lafferty
had phoned and said he could not attend the meeting, but
said he would like to suggest that three people make a visit
to see Sister Baehr with the idea of persuading her to go
into the Home.

After some discussion, on motion of Brother Dursey,
seconded by Bro. Griffith, and carried , it was o

RESOLVED that a letter be written to Sister Baehr
explaining the careful consideration of the Board from —
various angles of this whole matter; that it does not
feel there is enough activity in the work there to
give further financial aid, and advise her to accept
admission into the Home at Pinelas Park where she
has been accepted, as her age for further labors
being against her.

Bro. Griffith suggested that Bro. Krause, Bro.Day
and Sister Payne get together and draft the letter, and call
the Board together for its approval.

On motion the meeting adjourned with prayer by
Bro.Day.

Respectfully submitted,

Llaas 2
Churéh Cler.

A letter was drafted and approved by Bro.Day and
Sister Payne and given to Bro. Krause, a copy of which is
hereto annexed.,




